
Parish Newsletter 

OUR LADY OF RANSOM 
 

13th Sunday of the Year – Year B –  
Divine Office Wk 1 – 26th /27th June 2021 

 
Simon’s funeral was not beauƟful.  The vicar got it wrong.  Very wrong.  Lots of menƟons of 
Simon’s sufferings and unhappiness, no menƟon of his joy.  Simon was a 60 year old man with 
Down’s Syndrome.  In no way did he suffer because of his syndrome, (his family had had issues 
earlier –hence the vicar’s error, I think), but in no way did he himself ‘suffer’ as his sister told me.  
He was loved and joyful.  He was great fun.  We had a great rapport – his sister thanked me.  All 
so special. 

Such imprudent judgements about Simon’s “sufferings” almost make a mockery of real sufferings 
that we all go through.  No-one knows why pain and suffering happen.  But we do know that in 
facing terrible sufferings, we are called to try and find meaning from and within them.  Simon’s 
family found meaning in his life, despite earlier issues.  Can we find God somewhere in our 
agonies, and let him use them for the good?  I so admire and am inspired by those who can and 
do.  (Gaze at the cross, it’s great prayer for help with this).  Our religion should be doing just that.  
Or we are in serious trouble – we shut down.  Great religion shows us what to do with the absurd, 
tragic, nonsensical, unjust.  Or religion is highly suspect. 

Jesus walks right into the thick of human suffering.  And gives it meaning. It appears that for many, 
suffering is the only way the arrogant ego is baƩered.  Our egocentric needs to explain, control, 
manage, fix and be right, are all shaken through suffering.  Jairus’ high religious status is cast aside.  
He is desperate.  His ego is baƩered.  Does he care?  Only now his faith comes alive.  The 
haemorrhaging woman also desperate – shows her faith.  Both desperately need Our Lord. 

It seems that someƟmes we too have to be desperate before real faith can show itself, then, and 
only then can God enter in and sort it for us.  Give it meaning.  Or we sƟll think we can somehow 
do it all ourselves – ego.  (Ego = Edging God Out). 

As some people say, we become ‘beƩer’ or ‘biƩer’ Or, maybe, “no pain, no gain” 

The genius of Jesus is that he uses our sufferings, desperaƟons, failures, fears, tragedies and sins 
to bring us to God.  Now the field is completely levelled.  No-one is more important than anyone 
else. Wonderful! 

God Bless, Fr. Paul. 
 

Live Streaming of Masses and Church Services will begin 
next Sunday, 4th July, at the 8am Mass only.   

To take part please go to 
hƩps://stream.seccomgroup.com/channel/olor  



This week Fr Paul will say Mass for the following intentions:- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PARISH PRIEST 
Father Paul Fox 

50 London Hill, Rayleigh 
Essex SS6 7HP 
01268 382 499 

www.olorchurch.org 
email: rayleigh@dioceseoĩrentwood.org 

Public Mass Ɵmes: 
Saturdays 5.30pm 

Sundays  8am & 9.30am 

Wednesdays 10.00am 

Fridays 10.00am 

Please be aware - Times and days of 
Masses are subject to change. 

 

Our Parish is part of The Brentwood Diocesan Trust, Registered Charity Number 234092 

 MASS INTENTIONS 

Saturday 26th  June  

5.30pm Mass Dec’d parents of Gwyn & Doreen Derrick RIP  
                                                                         (Gwyn Derrick) 

Sunday 27th   13th Sunday of the Year 

8am Mass  
9.30am Mass 

Norah McPherson (Ints)  (Julia Dillane) 
Parish Community Ints 

Monday 28th   St Irenaeus 

 Margaret Costello RIP  (Delia Flaherty) 

Tuesday 29th  Ss Peter & Paul 

10am Mass  
8pm Mass 

Sam Ashkuri RIP  (Maureen Ashkuri) 
Fr James Hawes RIP (Anniv)  

Wednesday 30th June  

10am Mass Margaret O’Sullivan (Ints)  (Angela McNicholas) 

Thursday 1st July  

 Fr Anthony Colebrook RIP 

Friday 2nd  

10am Mass John Keeley RIP  (John & Gabrielle Miller) 

Saturday 3rd  St Thomas 

5.30pm Mass Paddy Lynch RIP  (Eileen Price) 

Sunday 4th July 14th Sunday of the Year 

8am Mass  
9.30am Mass 

Intentions on Prayer Board 
Parish Community Ints 



 
THIS SUNDAY – 27th JUNE– at 9.30am MASS, 

We WELCOME  Bluebelle, Annabella, Josephine, Penelope 
and Grace who will be making their First Holy Communion. 

 
FINAL FIRST COMMUNIONS WILL BE ON SATURDAY 3rd JULY at 5.30am MASS  

& SUNDAY 4th JULY at 9.30am MASS 
 
 

ADDITIONAL PUBLIC MASSES NEXT WEEK  
on Tuesday 29th June,  

for the Feast of Saints Peter & Paul.   
 

Masses at 10.00am and 8pm  
 

 
FOR SALE – MOBILITY SCOOTER 
Approx. 3yrs old but has had very liƩle use.   
For more details please contact Veronica – 01702 230805. 
 
 
SEA SUNDAY – 4th JULY 
Next week is Sea Sunday, when the Church prays for all those who live and work at sea.  For an 
appeal talk and a video showing some of what Stella Maris does, please visit 
www.stellamaris.org.uk/SeaSunday.  To donate and for more informaƟon, please visit:  
www.stellamaris.org.uk/donate or text “SEA” to 70460 to donate £5.  Stella Maris is dependant 
on voluntary donaƟons, so please give generously.  Thank you. 
 

 
“LOURDES AT YOUR LOCAL” TALENT SHOW! 
Do you think you could be worthy of Simon Cowell’s golden buzzer?! We are looking for acts to 
share as part of our “Lourdes at your Local” Talent Show this Summer, which will be streamed 
online on Friday 30th July. 
Whether it’s singing, dancing, magic, comedy or anything in-between, if you have a talent to share 
with the diocese please email gabriellafusi@dioceseoĩrentwood.org and be prepared to send a 
video recording no later than Friday 2nd July. 
For more informaƟon on “Lourdes at Your Local” this Summer, please visit www.bcys.net/events  

 
 

SPONSORSHIP REQUEST 
In loving memory of her father, Leonard Smith, Debbie will be abseiling on 18th July at 5pm, from 
the ArcelorMiƩal Orbit sculpture in the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park, for DemenƟa UK  
If you wish to sponsor her please donate online via the just giving page or post a donaƟon in an 
envelope for the aƩenƟon of Debbie Smith through the presbytery door 
hƩps://www.justgiving.com/ fundraising/leonardsmithdemenƟauk 
 
 
  



THE THRESHOLDS OF HOPE WEBSITE has now 
been launched.  This new online resource is the work 
of the Brentwood Diocese Vicariate for Adult 
FormaƟon and aims to help adults to deepen their relaƟonship with Christ and His Church. Please 
have a look at the website and watch it develop over Ɵme. Do let us know what you think of it. 
The website address is www.thresholdoĬope.co.uk 
 
 

OUR LADY OF RANSOM MOTHER AND TODDLER GROUP 
10am - 12pm Every Thursday, Term time only, In the Pope John Paul II Hall. 

£2.50 per session per child.  Under 1’s go free ! 

Tea, Coffee and biscuits provided. 

Contact Sharon Hockett 07949 480448 or alternatively www.Facebook.com/olortoddlergroup. 

All places must be booked and paid for in advance.  30 adults maximum.  Due to word of mouth 
places are going fast.  COVID RESTRICTIONS APPLY.  
 
 
BRENTWOOD CATHOLIC CHILDREN’S SOCIETY – BCCS –SUMMER NEWSLETTER: 
https://www.bccs.org.uk/application/files/5916/2315/2865/bccs_Newsletter_Summer_2021.pdf 
 
The Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society is inviting parishioners across the 
Diocese to join in with their ‘Relay 100’ summer community event.  
This initiative is an opportunity to recommit ourselves to our work following the pandemic, to 
remind our community about the work we do, to reach families who may need our support and 
to raise some funds through sponsored walks, runs or cycles. We are looking for 100 individuals 
(or families within bubbles) to complete a ‘leg’ of our relay around the diocese; we have routes 
of varying distances so there is something to suit all abilities. Can you help us? To find out more, 
please contact Damian Dillon: ddillon@bccs.org.uk / 07912 308000 or visit 
https://www.bccs.org.uk/fundraising-and-events/all-events/relay-100 to read more about this 
event. 
 
 
THE KNIGHTS OF ST COLUMBA: 
The Knights of St Columba (K.S.C.) in Province 10 which covers the Diocese of Brentwood invites 
young people to take part in a photographic compeƟƟon.  
The theme for 2021 is ‘ALL THINGS BRIGHT AND BEAUTIFUL’ and submissions must be made by 
Saturday 11th SEPTEMBER 2021.  
The compeƟƟon aims to encourage young people to experiment with their camera or mobile 
phone, use digital methods of photography, and give an interpretaƟon of the photograph (s).  
The age group categories are: Junior 7-10 years old, Year Group 7, 8 and 9 (11-14yrs), and 10-13 
(14-18yrs).  
Entrants must not be over the age group on 31st JULY 2021. Age must be shown on the entrant 
form.  
Submissions should be made in the first instance to Brother MarƟn Doyle AcƟon and Youth Officer 
Council 456 via e-mail to: marƟng.doyle@blueyonder.co.uk All the details are on KSC Council 456 
Facebook page.  
 
 
  



FIRST HOLY COMMUNION CARDS AND GIFTS 
A wonderful selecƟon of cards and giŌs are on display and for sale in the Bethany room which is 
accessible whenever the church is open for Mass.   
GiŌ Catalogues are also available for people to browse and select further items provided they 
are ordered in good Ɵme and depending on availability. 
If there is no-one there to help you, please leave payment in the Church wall box marked 
Repository (by the front door).  
 
 
VIRTUAL LONDON MARATHON  
Brentwood Catholic Children’s Society has several charity places for this event taking place over 
24 hours on 3rd October 2021.  This can be run anywhere and on compleƟon, runners will receive 
the official London Marathon Finisher’s medal and New Balance T shirt.  They will also have access 
to the London Marathon App allowing them to plot their run on the official London Marathon 
course.  If you would like one of our places and think you could raise a fundraising total of £300, 
please email Julie jabboƩ@bccs.org.uk for registraƟon details.  
 
 
BCYS EVENTS: 
We are happy to say that as restricƟons conƟnue to ease we are able to start running events 
within the BCYS.  Here are some ‘save the dates’ for your diaries, with more informaƟon coming 
nearer the Ɵme: 
“Lourdes at Your Local”, 26th – 30th July 2021 
From Monday 26th - Friday 30th July, the Brentwood Catholic Youth Service will be hosting 
"Lourdes at your Local" for Summer 2021. There will be a Mass celebrated each morning at 11am, 
with Anointing of the Sick and joyful music, followed by coffee and refreshments. These will then 
be streamed online each evening, as well as Daily Rosary, a Torchlight Procession and Talent Show 
(which we encourage you to also get involved in!). The Masses will take place in Leigh-on-Sea, 
Clacton-on-Sea, Canning Town, Wanstead and Brentwood, and we are welcoming all ages, with 
particular invitation to those who have been housebound or shielding over the last year. Further 
details and a full itinerary are available on our website www.bcys.net/events or you can email 
gabriellafusi@dioceseofbrentwood.org for more information. 
“Lourdes on the Lawn”, 31st July 2021 
This event is open to anyone currently in school Year 13 or above (approx. age 18-28) from 12pm 
– 4pm on Saturday 31st July. We will celebrate Mass together with Bishop Alan at Midday, and 
invite those attending to bring a picnic to enjoy in the beautiful grounds of Walsingham House at 
Abbotswick during the afternoon. You can find more information at www.bcys.net/events or 
email gabriellafusi@dioceseofbrentwood.org . 
Monthly Youth Mass – 7th July. This will hopefully be our last virtual Youth Mass and will be 
preparaƟon for our Lourdes at your Local week. Providing restricƟons allow we will resume in 
person Youth Mass at Brentwood Cathedral from September, now on the first Thursday of the 
month (more details to follow). 
Youth Gather – 23rd October. One day Youth Gather at Walsingham House at Abbotswick.  
There will be input from John Pridmore and Leila Bousbaa.  This event will be for Year 9 and above.  
Catechists Training and Resource Day – 6th November. Being held at Sacred Heart of 
Mary School, the day will be an opportunity for Catechists to come together and receive input 
from different organisaƟons including Caritas Brentwood and the BCYS.  
For more informaƟon on all of our events please see www.bcys.net 
 
 



FR GERRY – HOSPITAL VISITS 
The Chaplaincy Team are now allowed to resume duƟes at Southend Hospital.   
Fr Gerry, Chaplain at Southend Hospital, is now visiƟng all people (unless Covid posiƟve).   
If you wish him to visit yourself or a family member please feel free to email him at 
frgerryd@gmail.com or call 07919 416263. 
 
 
CONFESSIONS 
The Sacrament of ReconciliaƟon (Confessions) is available – can now be offered openly and  in 
the tradiƟonal Confessional Box.  At the present Ɵme, if you wish for the Sacrament, please 
contact Fr. Paul - the request itself is treated confidenƟally.   
 
 
MANY THANKS FOR ALL THE MASS INTENTIONS AND CONTRIBUTIONS 
Please note:  At present we have a large number of outstanding Mass Intentions, which takes us 
to mid-August. 
 

 
 
 
OFFERTORY CONTRIBUTIONS 
Thanks to all who conƟnue to support our parish financially.  
 
GIFT AID /ENVELOPES 

 We want to encourage everyone to pay online, so from now on, envelopes will need to be 
requested  

 Envelope numbers are being reorganised so if your envelope number is changed, there 
will be a red label on the box. 

 There will be no Special CollecƟon envelopes for those paying by Standing Order. Please 
use either a charity's own Special CollecƟon envelope, or pay online using Surname and 
GiŌ Aid No. or use a blank/yellow envelope with your details printed on the front. 

 Some people have started donaƟng to the parish online during 
lockdown.  If you are a taxpayer it’s worth a reminder that we 
could get an extra 25% on your donaƟons if you sign up to the 
GiŌ Aid scheme. Thank you.  

 
Please contact Sandra our GiŌ Aid Co-ordinator (olorgiŌaid@hotmail.com / 01268 772998) if 
you have any quesƟons. 
  

PLEASE PRAY 
For all the sick members of our Parish and all our relaƟves and friends. 

✟ ANNIVERSARIES ✟ 
Kindly pray for Peter Negus and Lynn Mossop whose anniversaries occur 
about this Ɵme. 



 
 

MY DAY BY DAY 
Booklets for July are now 

available  
priced £1 each. 

 
 

LIVING FAITH (July – Sept.) 
Popular booklet with a thought 
for every day for the next three 

months. 
Limited number available…. 

Voluntary donations for the booklets welcome  
If you would like to collect these from the Presbytery or the church please contact Fr Paul.   
If you usually purchase these but are unable to collect or arrange for one to be collected for 
you, then we can arrange delivery. 
 
 
MASS CARDS & SYMPATHY CARDS … 
can be obtained at the presbytery.  Please contact Fr. Paul to arrange a convenient time to 
come, choose, collect and pay for the cards. 
 
 

CAN THE SVP HELP? 
Whilst our acƟviƟes and support have been adversely affected by the Coronavirus 
pandemic the SVP remains available to offer help, where current regulaƟons 
permit.   
Should you need support, please contact Colin Griffin (tel. No. 01268 772322) or 

any other SVP member.  Your call will be treated with complete confidenƟality. 
 
 

Public Masses: 

Please do not come if you have symptoms, sniffles, 
sneezes, coughs, immunity issues etc.   
Use common sense and think of others. 

Remember to wear a mask and SANITISE hands on entering the church.   

Social Distance regulaƟons MUST be adhered to at all Ɵmes 

Please follow only the direcƟons of the Stewards. 

The church will be both cleaned and sanitised regularly. 
 
 
NEWSLETTERS 
A few printed newsleƩers will be leŌ on the shelf outside the presbytery aŌer each weekend 
Mass. These are primarily designated for anyone who has no email access.  
If you are able to print off newsleƩers yourselves and deliver to anyone who can’t get out, 
that would be a great act of charity.  Thank you. 
If you, or anyone you know, would like to receive the newsleƩer by email each week, please 
in the first instance email a request to the parish office (rayleigh@dioceseoĩrentwood.org) and 
ask to be added onto the distribuƟon list.   
The newsleƩer will be emailed by the Saturday morning. 
 
 
  



 



 
  



Scams…. Social Media. INNOCENT OR CRIMINAL TOOLKIT?   
 
 

Essex Police are reminding residents that what appear to be 
innocent games posted on social media have the potential 
to allow criminals access to your personal data—ultimately 
allowing them to get their hands on your money.  
  
Local policing teams have recently identified an increase in 
Facebook posts encouraging users to post their ‘Film Star Name’ 
using a pet’s name and mother’s maiden name, or asking questions 
such as what was number one in the charts when you were 10. 
These seemingly harmless questions can provide criminals with lots 
of personal information that can assist them with stealing your 
identity. For example:  
  
What is your favourite film star’s name? First Pet? Mother’s Maiden 
Name?  
  
What was number one in the charts when you were 10?  Allows 
criminals to work out your Date of Birth  
  
What car did you pass your driving test in? Details of first car  
  
Describe the city you were born in with a clue? Town of birth  
  
All of these are potentially answers to bank account security 
questions. Remember to Take Five before posting personal details 
on social media and make sure to check your security settings so 
that your posts can only be seen by those who you want to see 
them! 
 
 
Contact essex.police.uk    or call 101 for help. 
 
 
 
 



and more scam information from Essex Police …. 
 
Holiday Scams .  
 
Please be careful when booking holidays. Be vigilant.  
Fraud is on the increase. Criminals are 
becoming increasingly sophisticated through 
impersonating companies and flight 
comparison websites. Fake accommodation is rising.  
 
ALWAYS  check the address is legitimate, make sure logos (pictures) 
or names are not slightly altered eg. going from .uk.co. to .org . 
 
Please (online) research and don’t just rely on one review. Make 
sure as far as you can the company is credible. Is it an ABTA/ATOL 
member? Does it have the proper logo/name? 
 
Check their websites if in doubt. Pay safe, preferably by credit card 
where possible. Avoid paying individually into anyone’s personal 
bank account. Check paperwork. Study receipts, invoices and terms 
and conditions.  
 
Be wary if the company doesn’t provide any paperwork at all when 
you book. 
 
If a holiday club or time share, get a solicitor to thoroughly vet the 
contract first. Especially if first time. 

 
Use your insƟncts: if a deal sounds too good to be true, it probably 
is! 

For informaƟon: £2.2 (million pounds) was lost to fraudsters in 
2020/1. An average of £1,242 a per person (vicƟm).Ouch! 

Do you want to be a part of those staƟsƟcs?  

 
Contact essex.police.uk    or call 101 for help. 
  



SOME USEFUL NUMBERS THAT MAY HELP YOU, YOUR FAMILIES OR 
NEIGHBOURS. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ABUSE AND OTHER HELPLINES – USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS 
 
Police - call 999 – if you cannot respond due to danger, tap the mobile handset or cough, 
then when prompted press 55 (this takes you straight through to the police) 
 
Freephone NaƟonal DomesƟc Abuse Helpline: 0808 200 0247 
www.naƟonaldahelpline.org.uk 
 
Men’s advice line 0808 801 0327 www.mensadviceline.org.uk 
Rape Crisis 0808 9999 www.rapecrisis.org.uk 
 
Respect phoneline  0808 999 4040 www.respectphoneline.org.uk 
 
Karma Nirvana – a naƟonal honour based abuse helpline 0808 5999 247 
support@karmanirvana.org.uk 
 
Stay Safe East 0208 519 7241  (focus on people with disabiliƟes) Text 07587 134122  
 
NSPCC 0808 800 5000 Email help@nspcc.org.uk  
Childline 0800 1111 
 
Child ExploitaƟon and Online ProtecƟon    www.thinkuknow.co.uk  
This site offers help for parents and children (at their level) from 4years old upwards. 
 
Coronavirus-related scams / Fraud or AƩempted Fraud 
For the latest informaƟon go to hƩp://acƟonfraud.police.uk/news 
If you or someone you know is vulnerable and has been a vicƟm of fraud, please call Essex 
Police on 101.  Report fraud or aƩempted fraud by contacƟng AcƟon Fraud at 
www.acƟonfraud.police.uk or call 0300 123 2040. 
 



Suspicious emails   NCSC (NaƟonal Cyber Security Centre) report@phishing.gov.uk 
 
 

SUPPORT - 
 
Anxiety Call 08444 775774 
 
Obsessive Compulsive Disorder  (OCD) Call 0845 390 6232   
email –  support@ocdacƟon.org.uk   skype 0303 040 1112 
 
 

ABUSE: VicƟm Support – Safe Spaces 
Safe Spaces is a free and independent support service,  

providing a confidenƟal, personal and safe space for anyone who has been,  
or feels, they have experienced abuse through their relaƟonship with  

the Catholic Church of England and Wales. 
Telephone 0300 303 1056 

Email: safespaces@vicƟmsupport.org.uk 
LiveChat at www.SafeSpacesEnglandWales.org.uk 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ASSOCIATION OF CHRISTIAN COUNSELLOR'S (ACC) 
COVID-19 CRISIS COUNSELLING SUPPORT SERVICE 
ACC have set up a new service – a Covid 19 Crisis Counselling 
Support Service (CCSS) for NHS frontline staff, People working in a residential care home 
setting being directly impacted by caring for people who have Covid-19 and people who 
have been bereaved during the COVID-19 epidemic in the U.K. 
The crisis counselling support service offers up to ten sessions of counselling on a no fee 
basis. 

To find out more please visit ACC’s website www.acc-uk.org or  
if you don’t have access to a computer, please ring 024 7644 9694. 

  

ISOLATED DUE TO CORONAVIRUS - HOW TO OBTAIN HELP 
The source of your support depends on which category of ‘shielding’ you fall into. 

Category 1 - you have been contacted by the NHS and told to remain at home for 12 weeks.  
You are being supported directly from the government. If you were not contacted by the 
NHS and told this then you do not fall into this category. 
 
Category 2 - anyone over the age of 70, plus anyone under the age of 70 with certain 
serious health condiƟons plus pregnant women - you are being supported by Essex County 
Council through their Essex Welfare Service.  Please contact them on 0300 303 9988. 

Category 3 - Everyone else.   
You are supported by the new helpline set up by 
Rochford District Council in partnership with local 
faith groups, churches and voluntary organisaƟons. 
If you have no friends or family close by and you need 
support during this crisis, or are feeling isolated, please 
call 01268 779999. 



READINGS AT MASS – 13th Sunday of the Year 
 
First reading – Wisdom 1:13-15; 2: 23-24

  
Psalm 29 
I will praise you, Lord, you have rescued me. 

 
 
Second reading – 2 Corinthians 8:7.9.13-15 

 
 
Alleluia, alleluia! 
Your words are spirit, Lord, and they are life: you have the message of eternal life. 
Alleluia!

  
Gospel – Mark 5:21-43 

 


